March 8, 2010

Dear Colleagues,

As I mentioned in my February 26, 2010, “Dear Colleague” letter to the campus, the Budget Review Committee (BRC) has met with the eight subcommittees which were approved by the Board of Regents to provide ideas on revenue enhancements and possible expense reductions.  Based on the BRC’s meeting on March 5, 2010, the following agendas for the open forums will be utilized Tuesday, March 9, and Wednesday, March 10.  Subcommittee chairs will briefly explain their committee’s charge and process; work accomplished and recommendations to date; and suggestions that warrant more examination and campus feedback.  At the end of each open forum, the attendees will have the opportunity to ask questions, provide feedback and make comments.
We have posted on the website the handouts distributed by the subcommittee chairs to the members of the BRC.  Prior to attending these open forums, you are urged to visit the University’s Budget Website at:  http://www.semo.edu/president/budget/index.htm  and click on BRC presentations.  In addition, an update to the brainstorming ideas suggested in January 2009 has been posted indicating the four categories of suggestions:  1) Already Fully/Partially Implemented; 2) Likely To Be Fully/Partially Implemented; 3) Being Studied For Savings & Feasibility; 4) May Want to Study; and, 5) Remaining Budget Brainstorming Ideas.  Handouts will not be provided at the open forums.  Therefore, please print handouts from this website if you wish to have them at the open forums.

	TUESDAY, MARCH 9

	Time
	Location
	Topic

	9 – 10:30 a.m.
	Glenn Auditorium
	Employee Benefits Issues and other topics

	2 – 3:30 p.m.
	Academic Hall Auditorium
	Employee Benefits Issues and other topics


· Update on State Budget – President Ken Dobbins

· Progress on budget balancing process for FY11 & 12 approved by the Board of Regents – Vice President Kathy Mangels
· Progress on institutional $2 million goal

· Scholarship and Student Services – Debbie Below

· Employee Benefits – Jim Cook

· Athletics –  John Shafer

· Utilities/sustainability – Chris McGowan/Angela Meyer

· Other common fees – Mona Hughey

· Questions/comments from the audience

	WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10

	Time
	Location
	Topic

	Noon – 1:30 pm
	Academic Hall Auditorium
	Academic Program Review High Cost Academic Program Surcharges


· Update on State Budget – President Dobbins

· Progress on budget balancing process for FY11 & 12 approved by the Board of Regents – Vice President Mangels
· Progress on institutional $2 million goal

· Academic Program Review – Michael Parker and Provost Ron Rosati
· High cost academic program surcharges – Provost Rosati
· Questions/comments from the audience

We hope the entire campus community will participate in either the morning or afternoon session on March 9 and the March 10 open forum.  There will be time to discuss suggested changes/additional revenue enhancements/expense reductions during these forums.  However, if you have an idea and it is not mentioned or if you cannot attend one of these open forums, please e-mail your ideas to me at president@semo.edu.
Please mark your calendar now and plan to attend the March 24, 2010, Common Hour presentation in Academic Hall Auditorium.  Paul Wagner, deputy commissioner of the Missouri Department of Higher Education, will speak to the Southeast Missouri State University community about the budget challenges facing the State of Missouri, and higher education in particular. His 30-minute presentation, “The Missouri Budget and Implications for Higher Education,” will be followed by a 30-minute question-and-answer session. During his presentation, Wagner will give an overview of Missouri’s state budget and discuss the nature of the federal stimulus package, the state’s current balance sheet, the outlook for higher education budgets and challenges for Southeast.

Again, I want to thank you for your support and cooperation as we continue to work together to find solutions and alternatives that will minimize the effect projected state appropriation reductions may have on our mission of serving students and our region.

Sincerely,

Kenneth W. Dobbins

President

